
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
City of Green         May 16, 2025  
Mayor Yeargin 
City Council Members 
1755 Town Park Blvd. 
Green, Ohio 44232 
 
 
 
Mayor Yeargin and City Council Members, 
 
On behalf of myself and the Clinton Fire Department, I would like to thank the City of Green Fire 
and Storm water divisions for their prompt response to our request for aid in technical rescue on 
the night of May 12, 2025.  Without their prompt response and specialized equipment, this rescue 
could not have been effective. The outcome could not have been more successful, and we have 
your departments to thank. All communities benefit from a cohesive relationship with our mutual 
aid departments and we are fortunate to have that. 
  
Yours in Emergency Services, 
 
Wayne Conroy 
Clinton Fire Chief 
 
 
CC: Kelly Lavaco, Assistant to the Mayor 
       Nichole Messner, Clerk of Council 

 
 
 
         

 
 
 
 


